
LEPC


MINUTES


Tuesday June 1, 2010

Torrington Fire Department
PRESENT:

Torrington Fire Chief John Field, Torrington Area Health District Leslie Polito, Patterson Oil Co. Sam Patterson,Torrington WPCA Ray Drew, Torrington DPW Jerry Rollett, CHH Paul Rabeuf, DEMHS Tom Vannini, CSI Catharina Ohm
The meeting was called to order by Chief Field at 10:08 a.m.  Motion to accept minutes of previous meeting was made by Sam Patterson, seconded by Leslie Polito.  Minutes accepted

Emergency Response Plan

Chief Field reported that the latest version of the Emergency Response Plan needs to be reviewed and updated.  The plan was completed last year and everyone should have received a copy by now, though some have not.  A discussion followed about posting a “clean version” of the plan on the City network.  Chief Field said that he would look into that.
Contingency Plan

The contingency plan needs to be reviewed as well, especially in regard to an annex for Haz-Mat.
Regional Planning

Tom Vannini reported that in regard to the ’09 grant fund a test of the regional plans communication call out is required.  He felt that the March storms and resulting flooding provided a golden opportunity for this type of testing but the offer of assistance was turned down, so he wrote it up as a failure in an After Action Plan.

He also reported that there are some modifications underway in the region and that they will be doing away with the divisions.  Currently there are three divisions and they are beginning to suffer form tunnel vision.  Recommendations have been forwarded to the CEO’s for consideration.
SERC

Chief Field reported that he has not heard of much going on with SERC, and also that he has resigned from that commission.
Grant Funding

The 2007 grant is finished up now and this region’s money is gone.  The 2008 monies will be used toward communications enhancement, an air cascade system, messaging signs, a firearms simulator, Salamander and traffic diversions plans for I-84 and Route 8.  It has been proposed to use the 2009 funding to continue some of the ongoing projects.  This proposal has been forwarded to the CEO’s, but has not yet been finalized.  Some of the other projects for the 2009 funds are light towers, mass care sheltering, and a mobile command unit for the area (to be housed in Torrington).
Chief Field then reported on a Mass Fatality training session he had attended recently and some discussion followed with regard to procedures and planning options.
Communications

Chief Field reported that a major communications project for Torrington is currently underway.  The 1st Responder portion will be made inter-operable using grant funding with upgrades being made to the current system.  The biggest portion is to be used to bring the Police Department to a high band radio frequency.  On the dispatch side of the project, call taking will combine the Fire and Police departments and will be done by civilians.  Negotiations are now ongoing with LCD, who will be utilized as an outside vendor for those services.  This will result in savings to the City, as well as reduce liability.
The other portion of the project is where to locate the dispatch center.  The current plan calls for a proposed addition to the Fire Department’s building of approximately 4,200 square feet.  This addition would be paid for by appropriation funding from the Federal government.  This addition would also include a new EOC on the second floor, so that the present EOC at the Police Department would serve as a back up EOC.

Chief Field said that he would like to credit the Mayor and his assistant, Steve, for acquiring the appropriation funding for this project and saving the city a lot of money, as the city would be required to make these changes by 2013 anyway.
Leslie Polito asked if there would be a new Emergency Management Director.  Chief Field said that he has been receiving resumes for the part time position, and will be conducting interviews within the next few weeks.  He would like to have the position filled buy July 1st.
Training

Chief Field said that Litchfield is trying to put together an evening class for the ICS300 and he would forward any info on that as soon as he hears anything.
Tier II Reporting

Nothing new to report.

Priorities for 2009
1. Training – Discussed above
2. ID Cards – It was determined that ID cards should be created for city employees, DPW and WPCA in particular.  Forms to be provided.
3. Regionalization of LEPC – Nothing reported
Transportation Plan – Tami and Joel not present - status unknown.  
4. Member Issues – 
Tom Vannini reported that his office in Southbury would be closing on 6/16 and the new office in Waterbury would open on 6/17.

Chief Field mentioned that he had had a lengthy meeting last Friday, and one item that was discussed was the need to enhance the CERT service for the city.  This is especially important as in recent instances the Red Cross has not responded to calls for assistance.  The CERT volunteers would be utilized for such functions as opening shelters.

The next meeting will be September 7th, at Community Systems Inc., Alvord Park   Road, Torrington.

Motion to adjourn by Pam Edwards; motion seconded by Jerry Rollett.
Meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
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